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March 19, 2013 

Mr. Glenn von Gonten 
New Mexico Energy, Minerals & Natural Resources 
Department - Oil Conservation Division 
1220 South St. Francis Drive 
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505 

Attn: Jim Griswold 

(General Partner) 

Re: 4th Quarter 2012 Groundwater Monitoring Report 
Lateral SC September 2011 Pipeline Release 
NEY .. SWY .. , Section 26, T28N, R11W 
San Juan County, New Mexico 

Dear Mr. von Gonten: 

Return Receipt Requested 
7010 1870 0001 2945 4085 

Enterprise Field Services, LLC (Enterprise) is submitting the enclosed report entitled: 4 th Quarter 
2012 Groundwater Monitoring Report, dated February 22, 2013. This report documents the 
results of the second quarterly groundwater monitoring event conducted at the above­
referenced release site during December 2012. 

On September 21 , 2011 , a release of natural gas condensate and produced water was 
discovered at this release site, and promptly reported to the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) 
and New Mexico Oil Conservation Division (MMOCD). Following initial site investigations 
conducted during 2011 , a groundwater investigation was completed at the site during 
September 2012. A total of nine monitor wells (MW-1 through MW-9) were installed during this 
investigation. Laboratory results from the recent December 20, 2012 groundwater monitoring 
event confirmed dissolved-phase benzene concentrations above the New Mexico Water Quality 
Control Commission (WQCC) standard of 10 µg/L in two wells; including MW-1 (1 , 100 µg/L), 
and MW-2 (26 µg/L). Also, dissolved-phase xylene concentrations were above the WQCC 
standard of 620 µg /L in MW-6 (1,200 µg/L). Dissolved-phase toluene and ethylbenzene 
concentrations were below WQCC standards in all monitor wells. 

Note that dissolved-phase benzene and xylene concentrations have decreased significantly 
since the initial groundwater monitoring event performed during September 2012. Enterprise 
will evaluate the results of the next quarterly groundwater monitoring event, tentatively 
scheduled for March 2013, to determine if further remedial actions are necessary to complete 
site closure. 
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If you have any questions concerning the enclosed report, please do not hesitate to contact me 
at (713) 381-2286, or via email at: drsmith@eprod.com. 

Sincerely, 

~ ~ 
David R. Smith , P.G. 
Sr. Environmental Scientist Manager, Remediation 

/dep 

Enclosure - 41
h Quarter 2012 Groundwater Monitoring Report - Lateral 6C September 2011 Pipeline Release 

cc: Sherrie Landon, Bureau of Land Management, 6251 College Blvd., Suite A, Farmington, NM 
Jonathan Kelly, New Mexico Oil Conservation Division, 1000 Rio Brazos Road, Aztec, NM 

ec: Tami Ross -Animas Environmental Services, Farmington, NM 
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